

ABERDEEN ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

2191 Van Horne Drive Kamloops BC V1S 1L9

Phone: 250-372-5844 Fax: 250-377-2253

School Website: https://aberdeen.sd73.bc.ca

vou are welcome.

you are worth it.

you are unique.

you are heard.

you are safe.

you matter.

you belong.

MAY 2024

PRINCIPAL'S MESSAGE:

I am writing in my Principal

Message about the excitement we are having over

the changes to our upper field. These changes are all as a result of our amazing Parent Advisory Committee Executive and all parents that take part in each and every fundraiser and Hot Lunch Friday.

It has been no small feat to fundraise enough for new swings and climbing apparatus. The district has now made great gains in preparing the upper field grounds. They will be moving our long and triple jump pits down below and the last of our picnic tables will be placed once the district team determines best location with the new place space up top.

The other exciting new structure you will see on the field set up is our new SQUARE IN THE AIR. This will go up each morning and taken down by the end of the day. A thank you to our grade seven leaders who will become Square in the Air Set up/Take down crew.

The hope is students will play Square in the Air at recess and lunch and teachers will run a second PE block that kids can participate in as well. We can also utilize inside the gym as well in the winter months which is great too.

2023-2024

Bell Schedule

- 8:20 Classes line up outside
- 8:25 Staff greet students
- 8:30 School Starts
- 8:30 Announcements
- 9:55 Recess begins
- 10:10 Recess ends
- 12:10 K-3 Eat 4-7 Play
- 12:30 All outside together
- 12:45 4-7 Eat K-3 Play
- 1:05 Warning Bell to end Lunch
- 1:10 Classes begin
- 2:41 Dismissal

Parents:

It is imperative all children are in the care of the parents/daycare by 2:41 PM.
Our staff are not daycare providers after dismissal.

Check out the website! https://www.9squareintheair.com

The teachers will be spending time teaching their classes the rules now that the weather is beautiful for us to utlize our Square in the Air in May and June.

A huge thank you to our PAC for always supporting all of our initiatives at Aberdeen when I bring them forward to PAC Meetings.

Sincerely,

land Chleten

Mrs. Carol DeFehr



#havecourageandbekind
Follow us on Twitter @AberdeenElem
Follow us on Instagram @aberdeen_elementary

May Mental Health Awareness Month

MAY is MENTAL HEALTH MONTH

Mental health is wealth, especially

during Mental Health Awareness Month, which is celebrated in May. The stigma around mental health and treatment has long existed, even though this has started to change. Still, people hesitate to seek help or even talk about it with their loved ones for fear of being judged and facing unnecessary backlash.

The theme of Mental Health Awareness Week 2024 is 'anxiety'. However, anxiety can become a big issue when it starts impairing our functioning and severely affecting our mood. Excessive anxiety can create a level of stress and hopelessness that affects our overall mental health and wellbeing. https://www.twinkl.ca/event/mental-health-awareness-week-

2024#:~:text=The%20theme%20of%20Mental%2 oHealth%20Awareness%20Week%202024%20is% 20'anxiety'.&text=However%2C%20anxiety%20ca n%20become%20a,overall%20mental%20health %20and%20wellbeing.

GAUSS MATH CONTEST AT THE HENRY GRUBE

On May 15 the following Aberdeen Students will represent our school at the Gauss Math Test!

Iyanu Ajayi Adriana Liu Asher Tashlikowhich

The Gauss Contests introduces students in Grades 7 and 8 to a broader perspective of mathematics in a fun, accessible way. Intriguing problems and a multiple-choice format make the Gauss Contests a wonderful opportunity for all students in these grades to grow their interest in and get curious about the power of math. We are so proud of our students that love mathematics.

LOWER PARKING LOT

Parents, I am very excited to let the community know that the district will be expanding the entrance of the lower parking lot. You will see 2 gates and trafic flow with imporve with "in and out" two way traffic patterns. Thank you SD73 for hearing our concerns!

REGIONAL DISTRICT SCIENCE FAIR

Aberdeen students did an amazing job at our local and district science fair this year which included school districts 27, 49, 58, 73, and 74. Four classes from Mrs. Donas, Mrs. Torres, Mrs. Kopper's, and Mr. Hine's classes sent their top five to six projects onwards to our school wide district science fair. Numerous judges chose out of these projects 6 projects and the top 10 percent from our school (10 students total) to be adjudicated at TRU with the Cariboo Mainline Regional Science Fair. Students from Aberdeen went on to districts on April 3rd at TRU Gymnasium. Many of our students went on to win medals and awards.

Shae Selver and Taiya McDonald (Mrs. Koppers class) won bronze medals for their "Hydraulic Arm" Liam Franke and Evan Cuthbertson (Mrs. Koppers class) won bronze medals for their " Wind Turbine." Liam and Evan also won the teachers choice award.

Kennedy Clive-Smith (Mr. Hine's class) and Adrianna Liu (Mrs. Koppers) class both won silver medals and trophies for their projects, "Bacteriyuck and Sports drinks for U app." Kennedy also won: the Julia Lane Science Award - \$300 - which (according to the website) is: "To be awarded to a student with a passion for science and community. Preference given to female candidates with projects relating to Geology or Earth and Environmental Sciences."

Adrianna Liu won the student choice award, and a silver medal.

Ayden Mackenzie, Brenna Beattie, Mikayla Kienzle and Rosey Karpiak (Mrs. Kopper's class) received an honourable mention and participation award.

Well done everyone with all your hard work, creativity and efforts at our science fair! We are so proud of all of our students and their hard work and dedication to learning.



STREAM OF DREAMS June 2024

Coming up next month our K-7 school will be participating in the STREAM of DREAMS. https://youtu.be/yLA2Rhli3Y?si=Eo8Jfjj1tWgpOE6
https://youtu.be/yLA2Rhli3Y?si=Eo8Jfjj1tWgpOE6

Stream of Dreams helps communities discover their local watershed, and become stewards for salmon and all creatures. Our science to art process embraces optimism to create lasting meaningful results. Our murals represent hope for a future with healthy watersheds.

This year. Aberdeen Elementary will be creating a DREAM FISH for every student to create our FISH ON THE FENCE display along Van Horne Drive. Mrs. DeFehr applied for Stream of Dreams a year ago and we were selected as one of the two schools that will do the Stream of Dreams project in 2023-2024 and now it is happening in JUNE!

June 10-14th each child and staff member will participate. Students will receive an educational component and then an art time to create their very own fish!

By June 14th our display will be created and Van Horne Drive will be the home of this lovely legacy piece.

KINDERGARTEN SPARK 2024

OUR WELCOME TO KINDERGARTEN EVENT THIS YEAR is called **SPARK** (Strong, Prepared, and Ready for Kindergarten) Parents are being asked to attend our final two sessions.

- Session 3 Tuesday May 14 LITERACY
- Session 4- Tuesday May 28- 4:00- 5:00 pm (parents only)

Join us in the library for a PARENT ONLY Session to learn more about Aberdeen and complete a survey required. This survey helps us create your child's GRADUAL ENTRY SCHEDULE as we learn more about your child as a learner and needs. Please call Stacey Flynn at the school to register if you have not done so yet.

TALENT SHOW - Aberdeen's Got Talent

Get ready to be dazzled as Aberdeen Elementary gears up for the return of Aberdeen's Got Talent! Mark your calendars for May 1st, as we kick off the month with a burst of creativity and skill.

School Performance and Dress Rehearsal:

Date: May 1st Time: 10:15 AM - 11:45 AM Our first performance serves as a dress rehearsal for our talented students to showcase their acts. It's a chance for them to shine in front of their peers and fine-tune their performances before the afternoon event.

Parent and Family Performance:

Date: May 1st Time: 1:00 PM - 2:30 PM The afternoon performance is dedicated to our parents and families, providing them with an opportunity to witness the amazing talents of our Aberdeen stars.

There's no doubt that Aberdeen is overflowing with talent, and we're thrilled to share it with you all.

PARENT INPUT REQUEST FOR STUDENT PLACEMENTS FOR 2024-2025:

Each May and June teachers meet to organize classes with considerations given to gender balance, learning needs, teaching styles, social dynamics, academic groupings, class size limits and where possible, parentalrequests. Moreover, tentative class lists are made through staff conversations first before parental requests are looked at. However, for those families who have significant concerns about their child's educational placement, we invite you to come to the school and pick up a PINK PARENT INPUT form and return it by May 16, 2024 indicating the educational reasons for your request. While this simply gives parents a chance to advocate for their child and their educational needs, it by no means guarantees that your request will be honoured so please keep this in mind. Ultimately, the SCHOOL ACT, gives the principal the final say on any child's placement in their school. Ms. Flynn will have these in the office for pick up starting Wednesday April 3rd, 2024. Please fill out one per child and please note that name requesting a particular teacher you want or do not want is not the intent of this process.

ARE YOU MOVING for 2024-2025?

Parents of Aberdeen Elementary that plan to move for September 2024 should contact Ms. Flynn as soon as possible and let her know your plans to relocate. Our classes are extremely full so knowing we potentially have spots in K-7 would be extremely helpful as we plan for the upcoming school year.

STUDENT TRANSFER REQUESTS ADMINISTRATIVE PROCEDURE:

Parents who are not in our catchment area, but would like their child to attend Aberdeen Elementary, must

register at their home school. Once registered there, a parent can fill out a STUDENT TRANSFER FORM andhave the principal of the home school sign it so that he/she is aware that they would like to be enrolled elsewhere. For September 2024, parents would not find out if their child had been granted a transfer until the Friday of the first week of school.

For more information about this procedure, parents can go to the School District #73 website and follow

the links to our public Administrative Procedures. AP 305 SCHOOL BOUNDARIES AND STUDENT TRANSFER REQUESTS is clearly written and gives a detailed explanation.

ABORIGINAL EDUCATION

On April 5th, staff and students participated in a gathering for The Day of Sucwentwécw. The theme of this year was "Our shared learning is embedded in memory, history, and story through courage, wisdom, and local Indigenous perspectives." Students were asked to reflect on their own memories and history and how there is so much we can learn through this process. We also took time to reflect on how lucky we are to live, work and play in such a beautiful area with a rich Aboriginal history.

SWIM TEAM

On April 17th, a group of students participated in the District Swim meet. We would like to thank our fabulous parent coaches, Ryan Hayes, Nadine Mundt and Martine Long for making this possible. Our students practiced hard and did so well! A big congratulations to all our swimmers; the following students placed in their categories:

- Misty Hayes 6th for all age groups in 50 m
- Willow Tulabing 5th for grade 7 girls in 50 m
- Stella Lepage 2nd for grade 6 girls in 25 m
- Nicia Gales 8th for grade 6 girls in 25 m
- Myla Canaday 1st for grade 5 girls in 25 m
- Gracie Berfelo 10th for grade 5 girls in 25 m
- Zoe Rinaldi 3rd for grade 4 girls in 25 m
- Rachel Ketchen 5th for grade 4 girls in 25

FLAG FOOTBALL LEAGUE

Flag Football has kicked off at Aberdeen Elementary! A big thanks to our coaches, Ms. Torres and Mr. Dillon. The team played well in their first game against Ralph Bell on April 17th. They are looking forward to the jamboree on June 4th at McArthur Island Park

May 1, 2024 Westmount @ Aberdeen May 8, 2024 Dallas @ Aberdeen May 14, 2024 Aberdeen @ Pacific Way

Any questions please email pdillon@sd73.bc.ca or storres@sd73.bc.ca

Jamboree will be June 4, 2024

TRACK AND FIELD UPDATE

With spring here, classes are starting with their track and field practice. We look forward to our grade 4/5 track meet on May 7th and the grade 6/7 track meet on May 10th. A big thank you to our PAC for volunteering to run a concession on these days! The Zone Track Meet will be held on May 21st at the TCC for those who qualify. If athletes qualify on May 21st they will attend the District Track meet on May 30th.

ABERDEEN HOCKEY LEAGUE (AHL)

The Aberdeen Hockey League (AHL) is back for it's fifth season. It is comprised of four student teams (gr.5-7), as well as a staff team. The league is very much student-led, with students helping to set up the gym (move benches, nets), scorekeeping (tracking stats, running the score clock), as well as refereeing the games. While the competition can be fierce at times, the best part of this league is that it is also very inclusive. Students are not required to have any hockey experience in order to play. All are welcome, and even if you don't want to play, many students still love to come and watch their friends and teachers. Many of the grade 7 leaders first watched this league as primary students and now get to model the same level of sportsmanship/inclusiveness that they learned from past grade 7's. It's a formula that has allowed this league to grow and become a major part of our school community.

YOUNG AUTHOR'S CONFERENCE

Congratulations to the following students for representing Aberdeen at this year's Young Authors' Conference: Zoe Rinaldi, Reese McDiarmid, Lacey Herman, Lillian Stucki, Willow Tulabing, Misty Hayes, Kylie McDiarmid, Leaha Feather, Sydnie Westran, Shae Selver, Taiya McDonald, Tavia Laycraft and Madeline Rinaldi.

These students will experience wonderful learning opportunities with a variety of authors at TRU on May 3rd.

Photos and the anthology will be available on the Young Authors website later this spring at https://sd73youngauthors.weebly.com.

LIBRARY UPDATE

Hello from the library! We have had a very eventful April, with March Book Madness, hosting Battle of the Books Zones, and joining in on the mathematical fun through our Estimation Station. The students have narrowed down the original 16 books that started our March Books Madness, into only 2! Itty-Bitty Kitty-Corn, our returning champion, is up against The Sour Grape in the

finals and the students seem to be very split on who they will be voting for so it may be a close match! We can't wait to see who is crowned the March Book Madness 2024 Champion.

Aberdeen also had a great time hosting the Battle of the Books Zones competition this year! We had teams in grade 3/4, 5, and 6/7 compete. We just want to do a shoutout to all of our teams for the incredible work that they put in to reading the required books, and attending practices with their team members! Everyone did a great job showcasing their knowledge!

Congratulations to our grade 3/4 team (Crosby, Rebecca & Harang) who won and will be competing at the District Battle of the Books competition!



Looking forward

into May we are very excited for a few different robotics learning opportunities that we will be working collaboratively with classes on. We have been working with Blue-Bots in our primary classes, which will continue into May. As well, we will be bringing in Spheros for some fun ADST learning across the grade levels as well!

Book Feature:

<u>Usha and the Big Digger</u> by: Amitha Jagannath Knight

We featured this book during our Mathematical Mindset Week, and I loved reading this aloud to students.



Usha and her sister, Aarti, are gazing at the stars however they both see different shapes due to how they are looking up at the sky.

I think that this is a great book for talking about, not only shapes, but also for talking about perspectives and how sometimes approaching a problem from another perspective can help us find a different solution.

ANTI IDLING

We kindly ask for the safety of our children that at NO TIME do parents/caregivers leave their cars idling around our school perimeter. This is a district initiative and you will see signs on fences around the school. Our young lungs deserve not to inhale your car exhaust, so please turn off your vehicle as you park at the school. I know in winter this is tempting to leave your car running, but in all seasons we ask that you honor this request.

NEWSLETTERS

At the start of every month a newsletter is emailed home to parents. Be sure to check your inbox! It is always POSTED to the website as well if you are searching for information._The school's website is: https://aberdeen.sd73.bc.ca

SAFE ARRIVAL

Aberdeen uses an automated SAFE ARRIVAL SYSTEM called SCHOOL MESSENGER. The system handles parent contact (including phone calls) when a student absence is unexpected, and will allow parents to interact directly with the system in a variety of ways:

- by phone either when the system calls, or when a parent initiates a call to notify of upcoming absence - by internet through login controlled webpage interface
- by smartphone app (iOS and Android versions available for free)

Toll-free number to call: <u>1-844-350-2647</u> Website for parent access: asp.schoolmessenger.ca/ktsd73

CRIMINAL RECORD CHECKS

ALL PARENTS/GRANDPARENTS/ADULTS that are going on ANY trip with your class, are driving as volunteers or are coming into support with class special events must have a CRIMINAL RECORD CHECK. This is of no cost to the adult but is site specific for our school. Most CRC's last 3 years and remain on file for Ms. Flynn and teachers to check when they expire for you.

<u>Online application for Volunteer's Criminal Record</u> Checks

Please use access code: 4TXHgC6NSB

MYEDBC PARENT PORTAL - Report Card Viewing

If parents have not created a Parent Portal in MYEDBC you need to do that. Report cards will only be published

to the portal again this year. Parents will NOT receive a paper copy so this is very important. Here are the instructions to do this ASAP if you put it off last year:

Also make sure you are using the proper links to login: https://myeducation.gov.bc.ca/aspen/logon.do

This <u>video link</u> on our <u>SD73 Portal help site</u> provides easy instructions to guide you through the process of viewing report cards. If you still require assistance contact Ms. Flynn.

NOON HOUR SUPERVISORS

We are always looking for parents who would be interested in becoming volunteers for the 2023-2024 school year on a regular or on-call basis. If you are interested please visit us at the office or email Ms. Haw shaw@sd73.bc.ca We really need parental or grandparent support in order to keep our children safe both on the playground and while eating. Noon hour supervision duties do receive a small honorarium pay. Please know that a Criminal Record check is required.

PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

We are fortunate to have an enthusiastic and dedicated group of parents who make up our Parent Advisory Council. The PAC has monthly meetings Tuesdays at 6:00 pm. Our next PAC Meeting is Tuesday April 9th, 2024 in the library. All are welcome to attend! ALL PARENTS ARE MEMBERS OF PAC AND CAN ATTEND ANY MEETINGS.

Events

Movie Night on May 23rd. We will be showing Kung Fu Panda 4.



Fundraisers

Ollek plants available for pickup. Orders need to be picked up before May long weekend. Phil's Fudge and Spices - Ordering on Munchalunch May 7-21. Orders will arrive end of May. These were fantastic last year!!

IMPORTANT MAY and JUNE DATES Fri. May 24- PAC Hot Lunch Pizza Now Subs				
Wed. May 1-	ABERDEEN'S GOT TALENT Talent	Mon. May 27-	District 1000/1200 m	
, _	Show 1:00 pm	Mon. May 27-	Thomson/Beaudry to BLSC 8:30-10:30	
Wed. May 1-	Drama Club continues until May 21	Tues. May 28-	PAC Hot Lunch Booster Juice	
Wed. May 1-	Grade 7 BAKE SALE	Tues. May 28-	K Spark Event for Parents only-	
Wed. May 1-	FVP Mini Peppers Delivered	1003. May 20	Information Session and Required	
Wed. May 1-	Young Artist's Conference		CHEQ Survey 4-5 pm	
Wed. May 1-	Flag Football Game @ Aberdeen	Thur. May 30-	District Track Meet Hillside	
Fri. May 3-	PAC Hot Lunch OPA	Thur. May 30 -		
Fri. May 3-	Young Author's Conference	Fri. May 31-	PAC Hot Lunch Whitespot	
Fri. May 3-	SKSS Production of A Wrinkle in Time	Fri. May 31-	SUPERHERO Spirit Day	
111. Way 5	1:00 pm	Fri. May 31	RSVP by email for Ice Cream Day	
Mon. May 6-	Music Monday Event on field 9:30 am	Mon. June 3-	BLSC Kruisselbrink/Marsh 8:30 -11:30	
Mon. May 6-	Donas' class to Food Bank 8:40 – 11:30	Mon. June 3-	McQueen Lake- Fortems' Class	
Mon. May 6-	Kruisselbrink/Marsh to KTGC 1:00-2:00	Tues. June 4-	McQueen Lake- Salewich's Class	
Mon. May 7-	Track Meet Gr. 4/5 (PAC concession)	Tues. June 4 -	Flag Football Jamboree Mac Island	
Tues. May 7-	PAC Meeting 6 pm	Tues. June 4-	PAC Meeting AGM 6:00 pm	
Wed. May 8-	Class Photos	Wed. June 5-	McQueen Lake- Bale and Perren's	
Wed. May 8-	Flag Football game @ Aberdeen	Wed. June 5-	Mr. Gagnon Parent Meeting 3:30 for	
Thur. May 9-	WITS BLITZ REWARD afternoon	wed. Jone 5-	Eagle Bay Chaperones	
Thur. May 9	Long Distance Run offs for Gr. 4-7	Fri. June 7-	Donas' Class Trip to McQueen	
Fri. May 10-	Track Meet Gr. 6/7 (PAC concession)	Fri. June 7-	Isobel Lake Day Centre-Marsh and	
Fri. May 10-	PAC Hot Lunch Senor Froggies Pasta	rii. Julie /-	Kruisselbrink's classes	
Mon. May 13-	Kruisselbrink/Marsh to KTGC 1:00-2:00	Fri. June 7-	PAC HOT LUNCH Senor Froggies	
• -	Jungheim class to Firehall 10:30 – 12	Fri. June 7-	Gr. 7 Moving on Party –	
Tues. May 14 -	-	rii. Julie /-		
Tues. May 14- Wed. May 15-	K SPARK Session #3 4-5 pm Literacy Gauss Math Test for Gr. 7's	Mon. June 10-	Hal Rogers 5:00-10:00 pm Wildlife Park — Woodley/Bale	
, -	•		•	
Wed. May 15-	FVP Ambrosia Apples delivered	Tue. June 11-	14- STREAM OF DREAMS PAC ICE CREAM DAY	
Wed. May 15-	Flag Football Game @ PAC Way Pizza w/ Principal forms due		FISH ON THE FENCE Completed	
Wed. May 15	PAC Hot Lunch Pizza Now	Fri. June 14- Fri. June 14-	PAC HOT LUNCH Pizza Now	
•	PINK PARENT INPUT FORMS DUE	Fri. June 14-	Shumway Lake- Torres and Kopper	
,	OUTDOOR CLASSROOM DAY	•	Year End Band Concert 1:15 pm	
•		Mon. June 17-	PAC HOT LUNCH Booster Juice	
	Non Instructional Day No School			
•	Victoria Day No School		Robbins Range Heritage School- Dillon	
•	Last DRAMA CLUB session ZONE Track Meet Hillside	_	K & K/1 clases to Wildlife Park	
,		_	21- Eagle Bay- Mr. Gagnon's class	
Tues. May 21-		Fri. June 21-	- Cultus Lake- Kopper/Torres' classes	
•	PAC Hot Lunch Chopped Leaf	Fri. June 21-	1/2/3 Montessori classes to Wildlife Park	
Wed. May 22-	Torres' class Salmon Release Day		National Indigenous People's Day	
Wed. May 22-	Fortems class to Dufferin Pond 9-12		Primary Fun Day	
Thur. May 23-	Abate class to Robbins Range School	_	Gr. 7 MOVING ON Ceremony 1:15 pm	
Thur. May 23-	Last Pizza w/ Principal	i iiuis. Julie 2/	- Last Day of School	
	PAC Movie Night – Kung Fu Panda Waar Oranga for the Missing		Year End Assembly 8:45 am	
Fri. May 24-	Wear Orange for the Missing		Term III ReportS published in MYEDBC	
	(215 Memorial Day)			

UPCOMING DATES FOR 2024

Friday May 17- Non Instructional Day- no school for students
Monday May 20- Victoria Day- no school for staff or students
Thursday June 27- Last day of school for 23/24 - 12:30 dismissal

Friday June 28- Administration Day for Staff

PARKING MATTERS AT ABERDEEN

Just a reminder to all parents/guardians and in particular our new families of the letter that is used to reinforce parking matters at Aberdeen Elementary. A reminder that parents are not to call the school to complain about other parents at drop off and pick up, but rather report parking matters to the City of Kamloops, in particular, Jacob Burnley, Transportation Planner.

Aberdeen Elementary School 2191 Van Horne Dr., Kamloops BC V1S 1L9

RE: Transit Impacts- Parking Concerns (Aberdeen Elementary School)

Due to concerns in your neighbourhood, the City of Kamloops and Kamloops Transit is reminding you that bus stops are **designated as no stopping zones**. Students may not be picked-up and dropped-off within signed no stopping zones.

The current traffic bylaw states that parking and stopping are prohibited within 20 metres on the near side to 7.5 metres on the far side of any bus stop sign as shown below. Parking in signed no stopping areas is prohibited.



7 Victoria Street West | Kamloops BC V2C 1A2 | P. 250-828-3311 | F. 250-828-3578 | www.kamloops.ca

Please obey all bus stop and no stopping signs near the school. Blocking these spaces causes delays, prevents transit from accessing stops (including students boarding or exiting the bus), and presents accessibility issues.

This bylaw applies to all bus stops within the City of Kamloops. More information can be found under City of Kamloops Traffic Bylaw 23-30. Please provide this information to school staff, parents, and guardians. If concerns persist, Community Services may be dispatched for education a

d enforcement. Thank you for your understanding and cooperation. Please reach out if you have any questions, comments, or concerns.

Sincerely,

Jacob Burnley,

Transportation Planner City of Kamloops

LAST PIZZA LUNCH OF THE 2023-2024 SCHOOL YEAR PIZZA LUNCH WITH THE PRINCIPAL

Did your parents read the newsletter? GREAT! Enter at the office to win PIZZA LUNCH WITH THE PRINCIPAL this month! Fill out the tear off section and return it to the drop off bin at the office by Wednesday May 15, 2024. Two lucky PRIMARY and two lucky INTERMEDIATE students will have lunch with Mme DeFehr this month. The PIZZA WITH THE PRINCIPAL LUNCH will be Thursday May 23, 2024 at 12:10. Meet Mrs. DeFehr at the library.



I WANT PIZZA WITH THE PRINCIPAL!

Name:	
Grade:	
Phone #	
My favourite kind of pizza is:	
Allergies?:	-
Parent Name:	
Parent Signature:	
The most informative piece of information in this nev	
	
Tell Mrs. DeFehr what a favourite memory or highlig	nt was for you as a learner this school year.
	